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Tidings
GOOD

“I bring you Good Tidings of great joy a Savior 
which is Christ the Lord”, Luke 2:10-11

Dear Friends of 
St. Luke Lutheran Community,

Please enjoy the year-end edition of 
“Good Tidings”, where we recognize 
outstanding St. Luke accomplishments, 
people, and events of the past year. We 
also acknowledge and sincerely thank 

our member Churches and donors whose contributions are 
central to our ministry.

After years of planning and discussion, we are extremely ex-
cited to begin the construction phase of a new campus in 
Minerva. The project would not have been possible without 
the strong support and contributions from the Minerva com-
munity. Please visit our website for construction updates and 
other news.

We are disappointed to report that St. Luke will not be mov-
ing forward with a community in Massillon. Many economic 
factors contributed to this difficult decision. In response to 
a changing environment, St. Luke has developed a new pro-
gram called LINCS (Lutheran Interfaith Network Connection 
of Services), which promotes independent and healthy aging 
by linking seniors with available community services of which 
residents in Massillon and other communities can participate.

As an organization, we are heavily dependent on the State of 
Ohio for payment for nursing home services. Unfortunately, 
as part of the State budget crisis, the State continues to re-
duce reimbursement for programs and services to seniors. 
Please advocate on our behalf to our local and State officials. 
Also, please be our voice in your church and community in 
support of our benevolent care and fundraising efforts. Be 
assured that St. Luke will be true to our mission and continue 
to provide services irrespective of residents’ ability to pay.

Thank you for all that you do on behalf of the St. Luke Lu-
theran Community. Your collective commitment to our mis-
sion and ministry truly makes St. Luke a special place. I look 
forward to continuing our work together to make a difference 
in the lives of the people we serve.

Sincerely,

John L. Spieler, DrPH, FACHE, Chief Executive Officer
St. Luke Lutheran Community

A message from the CEO

St. Luke Lutheran Community’s Board of Directors is pleased to announce the 
start of construction for St. Luke Lutheran Community – Minerva, a 50-acre, 
senior living complex located on Woodale Avenue (off Route 30) in Paris Town-
ship.

A groundbreaking ceremony took place on October 14th. The initial phase of 
the project will be a state-of-the-art, 30-unit assisted living facility. Additional 
phases will include other forms of senior housing and services. 

According to St. Luke Lutheran Community CEO, John L. Spieler, “We have 
substantial community support for this project, spearheaded by a very involved 
group of community leaders. These leaders were instrumental in a fundraising 
drive that made this project a reality.”  Special thanks to the St. Luke Minerva 
Steering Committee led by Chairperson, Martha Gartner, Pastor Joe Ertl, Karen 
and Al Jeske, Pat Miller, Gary Prowe, Vic Kidder, Marty Peddicord, David Por-
ter, Vicki Ramsier, John Cox, and Dick Swallen.

The first phase of the project will cost approximately $4.6 million. As part 
of the project financing, St. Luke was successful in securing a loan from the 
United States Department of Agriculture - Rural Development. SoL Harris/Day 
architects will serve as the project architect and The Knoch Corporation will be 
the construction manager. 

For more information or to be placed on the waiting list, please visit our web-
site, www.stlukelutherancommunity.org, or contact Kristie Woods, Director of 
Development & Community Relations at (330) 966-5626, kwoods@stllc.org or 
John L. Spieler, Chief Executive Officer at (330) 966-5646, jspieler@stllc.org.

St. Luke Lutheran Community-Minerva

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org
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Special Recognition
The following 
volunteers contributed 
25-99 hours during 2008:

Jarrod Addington
Carol Brower
Carol Colaner
Marianna Drage
Evelyn Drahouzal
Margaret Durkin
Steve Durkin      
Barbara Eastman
Lindsey Fisher
Ronnie Frient
Ron Genetin
Kathleen Genetin
Merle Haidet
Millie Haidet
Alice Lungociu   
Rose Matheson
Martha Meister
Sam Meyer
Dawn Neal
Jean Pritchard
Georgene Recchio         
Diane Reisdorf
Doris Sahli
Diane Schafer
Anita Scherpenisse        
B.J. Schick
Carole Singer
Peg Sluss
Bob Soderquist
Helen Vossick
Connie Waggoner
Ida Mae Weaver
Beverly Williams
Juanita Woods

Inspire
by Example

“You must give time to your fellow man, even if it’s 
a little thing, do something for others...something 

for which you get no pay, but 
the privilege of doing it.”

Albert Schweitzer

Outstanding 
Recognition
The following 
volunteers contributed 
100-199 hours 
during 2008:

Joanne Hollinger  
Pearl Boring  
Lee Willmore  
Roberta Ferree  
Betty McMacken  
Pat Heiser  
Joan Andrews 
Judy Blanc

  
Exceptional 
Recognition
The following 
volunteers contributed 
200+ hours 
during 2008:

Rachel Soderquist  
Dutch Schwalenberg   
Gloria Esmont    
Kate Noggle

Thank you 
to all our 
wonderful 
volunteers!

St. Luke Lutheran Community 
SALUTES Gloria Esmont
2008 St. Luke - North Canton Volunteer of the Year 

Gloria has been a dedicated volunteer 
since 2001. Gloria’s service includes 
a variety of tasks such as delivering 
mail and newspapers to residents four 
days a week, assisting with chapel 
service by transporting residents, and 
any other task she is asked to do. We 
appreciate Gloria’s dedication to her 
volunteer position at St. Luke and 
feel very fortunate to have her with us 
for the past 8 years. Congratulations 
Gloria! Thank you and God bless you 
for the many hours you devote to resi-
dents and staff. 

St. Luke Lutheran Community has many volunteer opportunities. 
We do not require a certain number of hours per week or month. 
Any amount of assistance is welcome. 

One particular need is for “Silver Spoon” volunteers. The “Silver 
Spoon” program consists of assisting residents with their evening 
meal  from 5:00-6:00 p.m. A 30-minute training class is given at 
the facility to educate those interested. 

If you, your church, or organization would like to volunteer regu-
larly or on a one-time basis, please contact Cheryl Smith, Commu-
nity Services Coordinator, at 330-497-6145 or csmith@stllc.org.

National Day of Service

Monday, January 18, 2010
St. Luke Lutheran Community will again be participat-
ing in President Barack Obama’s National Day of Ser-
vice on Monday, January 18th. St. Luke is seeking vol-
unteers with a knack for tackling “Honey Do” lists and 
providing company to a resident. One-on-one visits 
and/or many one-day maintenance projects are wait-
ing for handy men and women who would feel fulfilled 
by serving the needs of seniors and the environment 
they live in. 

Please contact Cheryl Smith, Community Services 
Coordinator, at 330-497-6145 or csmith@stllc.org 

to confirm event location and time.

Gloria Esmont
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Community News...

Eleven St. Luke residents ages 100 
to 105 made for a combined total 
of 1,121 birthday candles at our 
annual Centenarian Celebration.  
Now that’s a party! (No candles 
were actually lit in the making 
of this celebration). It’s remark-
able to think of the experiences, 
memories and friendships made 
over the years. More than five 
dozen grandchildren, over 3 dozen 

great-grandchildren, and even a few great, great-grandchildren add 
to their joy. Most noteworthy inventions that impacted their lives 
were the automobile and the washing machine. So what’s the secret 
to living a long life?  “Keeping busy,” says Bea. Mary Z. feels that 
“people would all live long healthy lives if they did more cooking at 
home and less eating out at the restaurants.” Hilda adds that she 
didn’t drink or smoke. Mary M. simply states, “Good genes.” Of the 
eleven centenarians, one is a Waterford resident who continues to 
live independently. To those who witnessed the world change and 
those who made the changes, birthday blessings from St. Luke Lu-
theran Community!

100…101…102…103…104…105…
and counting!

Hilda Engleman, 
Bea Nevel, Leota 
Cooley, Mary 
Muckley, Dorothy 
Guittar, Mary Bled-
soe, Ralph Warburton, 
Mary Zucal, Ruth Brigham, 
not pictured: Caroline Staf-
ford, and Rhea Willaman

Isaiah 46:3b-4a LB 
I have created you and 
cared for you since you 
were born. I will be 
your God through all 
your lifetime. Yes, even 
when your hair is white 
with age. I made you 
and I will care for you.”

Thank you to 
everyone who 
supported the 
St. Luke-N.C. 
team for the 
2009 Alzheimer’s 
Association 
Memory Walk!

Memory Walk 
2009

Front Row L to R: Becky Hess, Laura Theiss and Amie 
Milini Back Row L to R: Cheryl Smith, Brandy Garrett 
and Al Milini Not Pictured: Brandi McCoy, Nicole 
Kobelt, Linda Minor and Ann Dixon

“What a joy the past year has been,” says the crazy lady asking for 
money. Despite headlines like, “Giving trends are down...People 
are being more cautious with their dollars…How is the economy 
impacting giving to your organization…”, the way I see it, noth-
ing has changed.  
  
God is still giving at the same level He always has.  He continues 
to provide for you and me and that brings me joy! God wants to 
pour out His blessings, and increase and prosper us in every way! 
It’s refreshing to think that we do not have to be a slave to our 
money.  Sure, we have to pay the utilities, the mortgage, and all 
those unwelcome invoices in the mail.  But we can choose to be 
cheerful givers. We have the choice to share our gifts with others. 
We can rejoice that God has provided for us and has chosen you 
and me to assist Him in providing for others! I see it every day. 
The earth is moving in Minerva to make room for a much-needed 
assisted living facility for seniors. The chapel is filled with voices 
singing familiar hymns. The ill can muster a smile for the volun-
teer who delivers their newspapers. Once lonely, older adults are 
socializing with their neighbors and realizing the treasure that is 
the golden years. Seniors at St. Luke Lutheran Community contin-
ue to receive quality, compassionate, Christian care thanks to your 
gifts. Seniors in the greater community will be better equipped 
to obtain the services that best fit their needs through the LINCS 
program.  We are so very grateful, and thank you for filling this 
year with joy! 

The headlines look bleak because no one has landed an interview 
with the Almighty Economist. Contrary to recent reports, giving 
is up…to you and me. As God’s instrument, I ask you to assist 
Him in caring for His people. God will continue to give. Will you? 
Prayerfully consider what God has given you and the loving im-
pact His gift will have on others because of you. Give in honor 
or in memory of loved ones. Give to Minerva-area seniors need-
ing assistance with daily activities. By saving ACME Community 
Cash Back receipts, searching online via goodsearch.com and 
your donations, you are enriching the lives of others.

Want a Christmas gift idea that doesn’t require wrapping? ST. 
LUKE LUTHERAN COMMUNITY CARE BRICKS ARE 
AVAILABLE! Engraved with your name or in honor/memory of 
your loved one, these bricks will be placed in a prominent loca-
tion at the facility of your choice.  Order forms for this unique 
and long-lasting recognition of your support are available at www.
stlukelutherancommunity.com or by calling Kristie Woods, (330) 
966-5626.

Celebrate God’s most precious gift, Jesus Christ, with a gift in the 
envelope provided and join me in offering thanks for all He has 
provided.

Driven by Him,

Kristie Woods
Director of Development & Community Relations
St. Luke Foundation/St. Luke Lutheran Community

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org
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St. Luke - North Canton received congratulations from the Director of 
the Ohio Department and Chief of the Division of Quality Assurance, 
State Survey Director, for a deficiency-free Residential Care survey 
conducted on July 23, 2009.  This is the fourth consecutive year that St. 
Luke - North Canton has had a deficiency-free Residential Care survey.  

Deficiency-free surveys indicate a significant effort on the part of the 
administration and staff of a residential care facility. To receive a defi-
ciency-free survey, an assisted living facility must meet all federal and 
state health and safety standards. Standards encompass professional 
care standards, infection control, food preparation, drug administra-
tion, the environment of residents and overall quality of health care 
administration. The multi-day survey process involves numerous 
ODH employees reviewing organizational procedures while observing 
hands-on operations.

“We take great pride in St. Luke Lutheran Community and the qual-
ity of environment and care offered to our residents. This recognition 
speaks to our dedication to the St. Luke mission,” said Jeannie Wil-
liams, Executive Director of St. Luke - North Canton. “It is an accom-
plishment for which everyone can be justifiably proud and represents 
the St. Luke commitment to excellence.”

Survey Says: Exceptional Residential Care

St. Luke Lutheran Community
to Broaden Senior Care

St. Luke Lutheran Community is reaching out to seniors beyond 
the walls of our campus through a program called LINCS (Lu-
theran Interfaith Network Connection of Services).  The LINCS 
program will be designed to serve an age and income qualified 
senior population. As a nonprofit organization, we are looking for 
new ways to achieve excellence in aging services and enhance the 
quality of life both in the organization and in the community.

According to a recent report from the Bureau of Labor and Sta-
tistics, 89 percent of seniors desire to maintain an independent, 
home-based lifestyle, despite any functional disabilities.  However, 
they lack knowledge about quality, costs and availability of ser-
vices in their community and how to connect with these services.

The LINCS program is based on the belief that we are all entitled 
to remain in our familiar home setting for as long as possible and 
enables St. Luke to further their mission by reaching out with lov-
ing Christian care to seniors in the surrounding community.  

St. Luke Lutheran Community is the 
recipient of a $14,000 grant 
from The Aultman Foundation. The 
grant will enable St. Luke to develop 
the LINCS program to promote 
independent and healthy aging 
by linking seniors with 
available community 
services.

St. Luke Foundation can earn a donation every time you search the 
Internet and shop online!

Search the web with Yahoo-powered GoodSearch.com and they’ll 
donate about a penny to St. Luke Foundation each time you search!	
Shop at more than 600 GoodShop.com merchants including Ama-
zon, Best Buy, Toys R Us, and others, and a percentage of each 
purchase will go to St. Luke Foundation! Learn more on The Foun-
dation page at www.stlukelutherancommunity.org. 

Doing your Christmas Shopping 
Online?

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org

Community News...

“Never put off till tomorrow what you can do today,” said Thomas Jef-
ferson.  The chance to enhance your gift may be gone by then.  Thri-
vent GivingPlus, which provides a 50% match on your gift, may no 
longer be available after December.  Give now to ensure maximiza-
tion of your gift through Thrivent GivingPlus.  

St. Luke Foundation qualifies as a Thrivent GivingPlus recipient. That 
means that your gift, if you are a Thrivent member, is eligible for a 50% 
match by Thrivent. Complete the GivingPlus Member Gift Form and 
send with your gift. The following is valuable information regarding 
this program: 

•	 You are a Thrivent member if you own an insurance policy from, 
or have an investment through Thrivent Financial for Lutherans. 

•	 The 50% match applies to all gift(s) totaling up to $600 per calen-
dar year. 

•	 Any family member 16 years or older residing with you can fill 
out the Family Membership Application. Gifts can then be made 
to St. Luke Foundation in their name and would be eligible for the 
same matching limits described above, therefore increasing the 
match available from your household. (Example, instead of one 
gift to St. Luke of $1,800 being matched on only the first $600, 
three family members each giving $600 to St. Luke Foundation 
instead, would have all $1,800 eligible for matching.) 

•	 Stock or mutual fund share transfers are also eligible.
 
Special bonus for volunteers! When a member contributes 25 or more 
hours of service that they submit with an eligible GivingPlus ® gift, 
Thrivent will contribute an additional $25. Just indicate your volun-
teer service by filling in the appropriate bubble on the GivingPlus ® 
Member Gift Form. Volunteer service includes unpaid time working on 
projects/activities or serving on a governing/task group.

Remember, Thrivent Financial for Lutherans will match the gifts of 
its members through its GivingPlus program; but, this may not last. 
GivingPlus forms and program updates are available online or by 
calling Kristie Woods at (330) 966-5626.

TIME LIMITED FOR THRIVENT 
GIVINGPLUS PROGRAM
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St. Luke Lutheran Community is assisting Summit County 
residents in need by providing a major, ongoing donation 
of medications to OPEN M. This donation, in cooperation 
with Omnicare Pharmacy, is made possible by an Ohio law 
(Ohio Prescription Drug Repository Program) also known 
as Karon’s law, which allows medical institutions to donate 
unused prescription medications in sealed, single-use packag-
ing to medical clinics so they may be redistributed to people 
who need them. OPEN M is a non-profit, neighborhood based, 
comprehensive ministry working in the community of South 
Akron. The OPEN M medical clinic is the only free medical 
clinic in the city of Akron and serves all of Summit County. 
In 2008, approximately 3,000 clients used the OPEN M free 
clinic as their primary care institution.

St. Luke - Portage Lakes proudly hosted an 
anniversary luncheon for three dedicated couples 

with the same anniversary date. 
Jim and Janelle Botos celebrated their 69th year 

together. Earl Emery and his wife, Betty, 
celebrated 63 years as did Everett and Olga 

Hartshome all on July 20th.  Getting married?  
July 20th looks like a successful 

day for a happily ever after!

Love
Everett & Olga Hartshome

Married: July 20, 1946
Chicago, Illinois

63 Years

Earl & Betty Emery
Married: July 20, 1946

Akron, Ohio
63 Years

Jim & Janette Botos
Married: July 20, 1940

Akron, Ohio
69 Years

Prescription Donations Help 
Akron Residents

SECOND PLACE TEAM NEW 
PHILADELPHIA LICENSE BUREAU
John Nicholson, Jeff Nicholson, 
Tim Brenner, and Russ Szarnicki

St. Luke Foundation 
12th Annual Benefit Golf Outing
The 12th Annual St. Luke Foundation Benefit Golf Outing, 
held June 24th at Raintree Country Club, had the support of 
many (including Mother Nature).  Not too hot, not too cold, 
the sun-soaked day was just right!  We 
entertained 101 golfers, gave away 97 
door prizes, and raised over $18,000 for 
the St. Luke Annual Appeal. Now that’s 
putting in a good day’s work!  Thank 
you to all who played, sponsored, do-
nated to, volunteered for, and coordi-
nated another successful event for the 
seniors of St. Luke Lutheran Commu-
nity.  We look forward to seeing you 
June 23, 2010 for another round!

FIRST PLACE TEAM (tie) GOLDSTEIN
Stuart Goldstein, Ron Gelb, 
Jon Rogovin, and Ted Shackleford

FIRST PLACE TEAM (tie) SANESE
Joe Palosi, Greg Ginther, 
Gordon Marsh, and Dennis Huffman

Lutheran Housing Services of 
Howland, a partnership with 
St. Luke Lutheran Commu-
nity, Lutheran Social Services 
of Northern Ohio, and Shep-
herd of the Valley Lutheran 
Retirement Services, hosted a 
dedication and open house for 
The Manor at Howland Glen, an affordable senior housing 
community in Warren, on June 15. The event celebrated the 
success of the collaborative effort among the organizations to 
build income-adjusted, safe housing with a caring environ-
ment for seniors.

Howland Glen offers 49 one-bedroom apartments, a comfort-
ably designed community room, library, arts and crafts stu-
dio, and lounges. Rent includes: utilities, refrigerator, range, 
carpet, and air-conditioning. Rental assistance is available 
through the Department of Housing and Urban Development 
with qualifying residents paying 30 percent of their income 
for rent.

St. Luke Partnership Celebrates 
New Affordable Housing Unit

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org

Community News...

The Waterford at St. Luke welcomes Yvonne Haren, 
Independent Living Manager, upon the retirement 
of Joan Shaff. We thank both women for sharing 
their talents with The Waterford.  We wish Joan and 

Yvonne much success in their new endeavors.

Thank You Ladies!

at St. Luke
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Dear 
Caring 
Friends,

Thank you for sup-
porting the ministry of 
St. Luke Lutheran Com-
munity and the St. Luke 
Foundation. The generous 
gifts you have provided from No-
vember 1, 2008 through October 
15, 2009 are making a difference in 
the lives of the seniors we serve in a vari-
ety of ways.  With your support we can con-
tinue providing quality, compassionate, Chris-
tian care for seniors. Your gifts improve quality 

of life for 
St. Luke 

r e s i d e n t s 
through new 

and improved fa-
cilities, equipment, 

state-of-the-art tech-
nology, pastoral care, 

building maintenance, staff 
training and the comfort of 

knowing they will be cared for re-
gardless of their ability to pay.  Your 

kindness “provides faith-based services 
to enrich the lives of older adults”.  You are 

treasured.  Thank you for being a blessing to 
others!

Bequest
St. Luke Legacy Society from the 

estate of: Aleene Heist
North Canton, OH

Called home to be with our Lord 
October 16, 2008

Bequest
St. Luke Legacy Society from the 

estate of: James Daughterty
Akron, OH

Called home to be with our Lord 
November 20, 2008

Bequest
St. Luke Legacy Society from the 

estate of: Marian Albrecht 
Navarre, OH

Called home to be with our Lord 
March 27, 2009

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS
CHURCHES:
Advent Lutheran Church, Uniontown
Bethany Evangelical Lutheran Church, Akron
Bethel Lutheran Church, Canton
Fairlawn Lutheran Church, Akron
First Lutheran Church, Canton
Good Hope Lutheran Church, Zoarville
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Canton
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, North Canton
Israel’s Lutheran Church, Paris
Martin Luther Lutheran Church
Martin Luther Lutheran Church Women, Canton
Messiah Lutheran Church, Akron
Plain Lutheran Church, Wooster
Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church, Sandyville
St. Jacob’s Lutheran Church, North Canton
St. John Lutheran Church, Akron
St. Mark Lutheran Church, Tallmadge
St. Martin Lutheran Church, Malvern
St. Paul Lutheran Church, Minerva
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Massillon
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church Women, Massillon
Trinity Lutheran Church, Carrollton
Trinity Lutheran Church, Magnolia
WELCA - Zion Lutheran Church, Canton

INDIVIDUALS/ORGANIZATIONS:
Absolute Health Services
ACME Fresh Market Community Cash Back Program
Andrews & Wyatt, LLC
Richard Annen
Anonymous (1)
Don Bremner
Timothy Brenner
Buckingham, Doolittle & Burroughs, LLP
Canton Business Machines
Canton Computer Services, Inc.
Neil Carlson
James & Molly Cress
Debbie S. Daniluk
Day, Ketterer Attorneys at Law
Ron Derry
Don Dickes

David Fell
Bob Felt
Frank & Julia Ferko
John P. Flad
G.L.A. Water, Inc.
Lois Garmey
Gerhart & Rejeanna Gerbeth
Stuart K. Goldstein
Dwight (Hap) Goodman
Virginia Graner
Rev. Jeffery Hancock
Paul & Marjorie Happoldt
Harris/Day Architects, Inc.
Howard, Wershbale & Co.
Dennis Huffman 
Huntington Insurance 
Harriet Hutt
Jackson Township Lions Club
Karen & Al Jeske
Shawn Johnson
Jeanne Keplinger
Christine Kirven
Jeff Kish
Knoch Corporation
Krugliak, Wilkins, Griffiths 
    & Dougherty Co., L.P.A.
Ron Kyle 
Matthew J. Licause, MD 
Lincoln Financial Group
Lutheran Women’s League
Dr. Gordon Marsh 
Mary Ann McGee 
Rose Matheson
McKesson HBOC Extended Care
Andrew McNulty 
Peter & Claudette Mealwitz
Medi-Wise Health Mart, Inc. 
Todd Meyerhoefer 
Mr. & Mrs. Cecil Miller 
Clifford Mlincek 
Amanda Monnard 
Don Neal 
New Philadelphia License Bureau, Inc. 
Northeast Professional Home Care, Inc. 

Nutkin, Gross, Malcmacher, Thaler 
    & Associates, Inc.
Omnicare Pharmacy of Wadsworth 
James & Patricia Park
Jim & Sue Pickerill
John Prelac 
Rolf & Goffman Co., L.P.A.
Sanese Services, Inc. 
Edward & Mona Schultz
Terry Scott 
Scott Shaw
Sherbrook Condominium Association   	
    Board
Rolland & Peggy Sluss
Smith Ambulance of Stark-Summit, Inc. 
Darrell Smith 
John & Victoria Spieler
St. Stephen Martyr Lutheran Church 
Steel Valley Portable X-Ray Svc. 
Cynthia Steitz
Therapy Partners 
Jim Thiese 
Thrivent Financial For Lutherans 
    “Care-In-Community” Grants:
    Carroll/Harrison Chapter-30764
    Stark Chapter-30787
    Tuscarawas Chapter-30792
    Wayne/Holmes Chapter-30794
Thrivent Financial For Lutherans “Giving    	
    Plus” Program
U.S. Foodservice 
Richard Werstler, PhD 
Kristie & Rick Woods
Clayton & Clara Wright

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS 
IN MEMORY OF:
MARIAN ALBRIGHT
Karen & Ronald Pairan
HELEN MARCILE BACHELLOR
Order of the Eastern Star Legacy Chapter
EARL BAHM
Viola Bahm

BRANDT BAILEY
Kathleen Johnson Lennon
JUNE M. BAIR
David & Deborah Bair
MARGARET BOND
Barbara Ciarrochi
Tom, Joyce & Nick Thompson
Summit Racing Equipment
HAROLD BURNHAM 
Art & Dee Kiel
ARDEN CARLSON
Ralph Breninger
Barbara Harwart
MARY CLULO
James & Jane Beuter
Chesterfield Insurance Agency, Inc.
LaVon McLeod
SADIE CATON
James & Alma Yutzy
KATHRYN FELLER
Fredrick Feller
MARY K. GAFFNEY
James A. Gaffney
RUTH BELL GRAHAM
Esther J. Miller
LARRY, EVELYN & FRANTZ     	
    HANSEN
Rev. Jean Hansen
ELAINE HAWTHORN
Richard & Janet Blaurock
BERTHA HURT
Aultman West Therapy Services – 	
    Tricia Hawke
Margurite Kleckner
MARJORIE O. KING
Darlene Drage
Charles M. King, Jr.
ROBERT H. KOLP
Dan & Pam Hughes
Kathy & Chip Porter
CARL LIMBACH
Mary Booth
Greg & Amy Engel
James & Jeanne Engel

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org
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CARL LIMBACH MEMORIALS CONT.
Thomas & Mary Engel
Shirley Espenschied
Maxine & Alton Gunsaullus
Marian Huggins
Nita, Ty & family
Mark & family
Joy, Mary Jo, Cindy & family
Jim & family
Walter Limbach
Walter Limbach & Joan Engel
Carol Lotz Felix Trust
R.G. Mortimer
Charles Leroy Slutz
Doris Stackpole
Susan Lesley Stackpole
DOLORES LUSBY
Gerald Givler
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kralick
Thomas Mueller  
MARY MARKER
Eileen Smith
GUSTAV & DORTHEA PAVLAT
June & William Shriber
LUDIVINA PETERS
Excelas, LLC
NORMA PETERS
Harriet Peters
LEE W. SHIRLEY
Mildred M. Shirley
FERNON & IDA SMITH
Marion & Janet Smith
DOROTHY STEVENSON
Ametek, Inc.
Gerald & Sally Becker
Larry Bishop
Elizabeth Blohm
Richard & Joanne Burson
Brenda Parker
Cynthia Steita
E. Virginia Steitz
Charles Stevenson
Harry Thomas
Mike Volkert
Residents of The Waterford at St. Luke
GEORGE & MYRTLE STOCKERT
Earl L. Stockert
GLEN VOSSICK
Edwin & Valane Messerly
DR. CAROLYN WATKINS, OKEY 
    & VIRGINIA WATKINS
Virginia Watkins
ARLENE YILLING
John Yilling

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS 
IN HONOR OF:
MARJORIE O. BLAZER
Charles & Anna King
MARIANNA DRAGE
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Canton
CARL LIMBACH
Charles Leroy Slutz
DOROTHY STEVENSON
Brenda & Ronn Parker
MORTON & ESTHER THOMAS
Brian Thomas & Charlene McFalls
TWIN HILLS NURSING STAFF
Charles & Anna King, Jr.
HAZEL WERSTLER
Dr. Thomas & Karen Robinson
Matt Robinson
WIDOWS & ORPHANS
Frank Gonzalez

ST. LUKE LUTHERAN 
COMMUNITY – NORTH CANTON
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS:
Bethel Lutheran Church, Canton

Debbie Daniluk
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 	     	
    Canton
Robert & Donna Leibensperger
Vicki Nicholson
Katherine Noggle
Kathy Sherrets
John & Victoria Spieler
Morton & Esther Thomas

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS 
IN MEMORY OF:
BRANDT BAILEY
William & Carol Baily

GIFTS IN KIND:
Don Barr
David Dorland
Beth Fisher
Ray Gillman
Mary Gsellman
Pearl Haefka
Rick & Vicki Haines
Dennis Hubele
Mark Mathiew
Randy McHenry
Melvin Moncrief
Cindy Morgan
Julie Myers
Vicki Nicholson
Jane Nusseibeh 
Robert & Gayle Parks
Perry Local Schools
Nicole Rhoads
Al Schmidt
Anne Shilling
Janice Slabaugh
Maureen Van Duser
Catherine Whitmeyer
Joe Willaman
Lawrence Wise
Kristie & Rick Woods
WELCA Canton/Massillon Cluster

PASTORAL CARE GIFTS:
John & Nancy Baker
Edwin Brigham
Rev. Robert & Barbara Brigham
Elizabeth Brigham
Gaylene St. Ledger Cox
Denise Nims
Stark Community Foundation

PASTORAL CARE GIFTS 
IN MEMORY OF:
GLEN VOSSICK
Gaylene St. Leger Cox

PASTORAL CARE GIFTS 
IN HONOR OF:
RUTH BRIGHAM
Sally Cote
ODANE BRITTSAN
James & Donna Brittsan
REV. DONALD L. RICE, JR.
James & Donna Brittsan

LAUREL VALLEY ACTIVITIES 
GIFTS IN MEMORY OF:
LOIS NIMS
Ron & Linda Byrd
Gerald & Deborah Crum
Christine Fleisher & Kevin Davis
Denise Nims
Jayne Shirk
Royal & Patsy Shively
Lynne Tschudy

ST. LUKE LUTHERAN COMMUNITY 
– PORTAGE LAKES
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS:
Anonymous (1)
Charles & Wanda Blackwood
Charles and Suzanne Bond
Nancy Dotson
Art and Dee Kiel
Messiah Lutheran Church, Akron
Judy Nuesser
St.John/St. Paul Lutheran Church, 	    	
    Akron

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS 
IN MEMORY OF:
DOROTHY HANIC
Sandra Delaria
KEN ROBINSON
Teresa Schroeter
Julie Wehr
MILDRED DURBIN
Sarah Wright & David Fielder

JANET PHELPS RESIDENT 
ACTIVITY FUND GIFTS:
Fairlawn Lutheran Church, Akron
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
    Summit County Chapter #30789

JANET PHELPS RESIDENT 
ACTIVITY FUND GIFTS IN 
MEMORY OF:
EILEEN LOTT
Charles & Cheryl Craddock
Mr. & Mrs. A. Morabito
Jackie Muster
JANET (HASSINGER) PHELPS
Nancy Crowley-Cataldo
Friends at St. Luke Lutheran 
    Community – Portage Lakes
Jenn Hale
Pamela Beth & Mark H. Hartong
Karen Hrdlicka
Susan Joseph
Joseph & Mary Frances Merda
Friends at St. Luke Lutheran 
    Community – Portage Lakes
Jim Raker
Gregory & Regina Roach
John & Victoria Spieler
Faye Vellettay
GEORGE SPANGLER
Thomas & Marilyn Brandt
Tom & Kay Chaney
The Church Agency, Inc.
Pat & Betty Cost
Michael Coudriet Trust
Weyandt & Mary Ann Dettis
Howard Dieter
Deborah & Jeffrey Gorbach
Patricia Haughn
Michael & Jill Hiner
Larry & Donna Klettlinger
Jonathan & Amy Leeser
Bethel A. Metzger, Rev. LV Trust
Fulton & Linda Moeller
James & Patricia Spangler
Irene Watts

JANET PHELPS RESIDENT ACTIVITY 
FUND GIFTS IN HONOR OF:
JULIA FITT
Christal Tanner

THE DONNILLY BEAUTY SHOP 
IN MEMORY OF:
DONNA ZURAVA
LILLIAN HRDLICKA
FLORENCE GRIMM

GIFTS IN KIND:
Pam Carnahan
First Lutheran Church, Barberton –    	     	
    “The Lutheran Sewers and Knitters”
Judy Forsythe
Dick & Judy Hrdlicka
Messiah Lutheran Church, Akron -   	    	
    “Not by Choice” Members
Scott Marshall
Randy McHenry
Richard Pitt
Mary Jackson
Kathy Kindel
WELCA - Messiah Lutheran Church,    	
    Akron
WELCA - St. Luke Lutheran Church, 	   	
    Cuyahoga Falls

ST. LUKE LUTHERAN 
COMMUNITY – MINERVA 
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS:
Delilah Arnold
Kelly Cusick
Beth & Ken Farnstrom
Terry Hoopes
Good Hope Lutheran Church, 
    Carrollton
Israel’s Lutheran Church, Paris
Karen & Alan Jeske
Fred & Gertrude Monhemius
Linda Phillips
Plain Lutheran Church, Wooster
Donna Powell
St. Martin Lutheran Church, Malvern
St. Paul Lutheran Church, Minerva
John & Victoria Spieler
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
Trinity Lutheran Church, Carrollton
Trinity Lutheran Church, Magnolia

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS 
IN MEMORY OF:
JOANIE BUSH 
Paul & Glenna Bush
JOSEPH CROWL 
JoAnn Heestand 
SANDRA K. NEWCOMB 
Karen & Alan Jeske
MILDRED MOHLER 
Ken & Noreen Sippola
RAYMOND POWELL 
Donna Powell
ROSEMARY ROBERTSON
St. Martin Lutheran Church Women
HELEN ROMANO
St. Martin Lutheran Church Women

St.
LUKE

Lutheran
Community

www.stlukelutherancommunity.org



St. Luke Lutheran Community – Minerva 
Woodale Ave. (off Route 30) in Minerva
(330) 498-8594

200 Applegrove St. N.E.
North Canton, Ohio 44720
1-888-499-8341
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St.
LUKE
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Community

Affiliations:

Visit us in person and online!
www.stlukelutherancommunity.org
www.stlukefoundation.org 

St. Luke Lutheran Community – North Canton
220 Applegrove St., NE, North Canton, OH 44720
(330) 499-8341

St. Luke Lutheran Community – Portage Lakes 
615 Latham Lane, Akron, OH 44319
(330) 644-3914

The Waterford at St. Luke
201 Holl Rd., North Canton, OH 44720
(330) 966-5643

St. Luke Foundation 
200 Applegrove St., NE, North Canton, OH 44720
(330) 966-5626

COMING
SOON!

~Board Members ~
St. Luke Lutheran Community – 

North Canton & Waterford Board of Directors
Andrew McNulty, Chairperson

Carol Brower, Vice-Chairperson
Betty Tracy, Secretary/Treasurer

John Baker
Diane Diehl

Rev. Herbert Garnes, III
Jerry Snyder

Rev. Kenneth Scheck, II
Jim Thiese

St. Luke Lutheran Community – 
Portage Lakes Board of Directors

Bill Elsass, Chairperson
Rev. Jeffrey Hancock, Treasurer

Juanita Gehm, Secretary
Art Kiel

Ron Kyle

St. Luke Lutheran Community 
Board of Directors

Ron Kyle, Chairperson
Ed Schultz, Vice-Chairperson

Arne Diehl, Secretary
Jim Thiese, Treasurer

Rev. Norm Dew
Roger Knudsen

Bill Elsass
	                        						   

St. Luke Foundation 
Board of Directors

John Prelac, Esq., President                                        
Don Dickes, Vice President                                       

Ron Kyle, Secretary/Treasurer                           
Jeffrey Gainer

Charles (Jake) Mandator 
John Reyes, Esq   

John L. Spieler, Dr.PH, FACHE   


